## Petersburg Medical Center



103 Fram Street PO Box 589 Petersburg, AK 99833

Phone: 907-772-4291 Fax: 907-772-3085

November 27, 2023

## Dear Assembly,

I am writing to express my full support for the proposal put forth by Rock-N-Road Construction, Inc. in collaboration with Dawson Construction for the new Hospital project. This initiative presents a mutually advantageous opportunity for our Borough and the Hospital development.

The prospect of revitalizing the Borough's Airport Rock Quarry and the exchange of up to 60,000 cubic yards of rock for the new hospital construction is a pragmatic and beneficial endeavor. It not only addresses the Borough's need for a functional quarry but also offers significant cost savings to the Hospital project, potentially totaling between \$200,000 and \$300,000.

I believe that embracing this proposal would demonstrate our commitment to resourceful and cost-effective solutions for the benefit of our community. It is an opportunity to support both infrastructure development and the well-being of our residents, and I encourage the Assembly to seriously consider this proposal.

Sincerely,

Philip Hofstetter, CEO